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One Hundred Years, Plus - An Observation

Your hosts for the August meeting at Olympia
Fields have rolled up a combined total of 110 years
in the service of golf. Chuck Tanis, Golf Professional,
entered golf fifty years ago this year. Forty of these
have been spent at Olympia. In 1962 he was elected
Pro of the Year by the lllinois PGA. This is truly a
great honor and an enviable record of service. He is
closely seconded by Manager, Jim DiSanto’s twenty-
six years, all at Olympia. Of my own thirty-four years
in golf, | complete my fifth at Olympia the first of
August.

As with all men in key positions in golf clubs
everywhere, | believe we share a common aim—io
give the best we have and to use fully the knowledge
we have accumulated in these 110 years to further
the cause of golf right here at Olympia. Perhaps |
speak boldly, but also very honestly, when | say
there are times when we feel our efforts are appre-
ciated and there are other times when frustration
would take over but for the steadfastness of dedi-
cated, professional men.

In this day to day relationship around any club,
which | like to call the School of Everyday Experience,
there is yet to be learned many things, for classes are
never over and you never graduate. Your professor
may be a member who is the greatest industrial giant
of the metropolitan area, a housewife who has a new
found love, the game of golf or your lowest paid
employee. From any one of these you may learn
about a part of the great jig saw puzzle called Life
and apply it to your particular need at the moment
or file it for further reference.

With the succeeding election of club officials and
the appointment of department chairmen, a new
semester in the School of Everyday Experience be-
gins. Sometimes the attitude of the individual chair-
man leads to an amiable situation wherein he can
be ecucated in the ways and needs of the depart-
ment. If so, the superintendent is fortunate indeed.
Proper liaison between the superintendent and the
club membership and the Board of Governors is one

of the chief functions of the department chairman
and is of great importance.

Then too, there are times when the superintendent
is educated by the department chairman in a new
facet of membership wishes, some good, some sel-
fish and rediculous, This same chairman who, upon
appointment, confessed ignorance concerning the
operation of the grounds department has suddenly
become the five month expert in carrying out every
wish that is brought to his attention by the member-
ship. From the School of Everyday Experience you
reach for the file marked Tact, Diplomacy, Desire to
Please or What is Best and try to come up with the
right answer. The Experience you get may not be
shown in your particular brochure marked How to
Succeed as A Grounds Superintendent but this is a
part of the first One Hundred and Ten Years—a smail
portion of your life and mine.

JULY MEETING

The July Meeting of the Midwest Association of
Golf Course Superintendents was held on July 7, 1964
at the Woodridge Country Club. Tony Meyer was our
host. The weather on the 7th was not the best for
all concerned. It rained most of the day so our field
of golfers was limited to 30. Most of them were able
to get in 18 holes before getting too wet . The rain
didn’t seem to bother Al Pruess too much because he
fired a 69 against some of our finest golfers to take
the honors for the day.

We did not eat in the big tent because of the
threatening weather but we enjoyed the meal just as
well in the clubhouse., The food was delicious and
the service was outstanding. Ted Hammerschmiar
is to be congratulated for the fine time that was had
by all. Tony had his course in top condition as usual.
Thanks again to both of these fine gentlemen.

The highlight of the evening was the introduction
of 14 new members in the Association. Walter
Simon Asst. at Prestwick Country Club; Joe Perrachi,
Olympia Fields; Art Oslund; Dave Edison, Ravisloe
Don Maske, Ken Quandt, Prestwick Asst.; Ted Wiersma,
Silver Lake; Everrett Comstock, Don Theesfield, Supt.
Evergreen Country Club; Torgelson , Brookwood
Country Culb; Walter Fuchs Jr. Salesman; Al Lagman,
Eldorado Country Club; Jim Larson; Paul Frankowski,
Asst. Beverly Country Club.

During the Business Meeting the assembly voted to
nominate Warren Bidwell of our Association for the
position of Director of the GCSAA. He was nom-
inated by Ray Gerber and seconded by Ted Woehrle.

The Educational Committee presented their pro-
gram with Carlyle Regele, irrigation engineer from
Rainey Sprinkler, acting as Moderator for a panel
that discussed irrigation of golf courses. The panel
consisted of Ed Braunsky of Hickory Hills Country
Club, Ken Zanzig of Walnut Hills Country Club and
Ted Woehrle of Beverly Country Club, Each mem-
ber of the panel explained his particular irrigation
system and its use after which Mr. Regele summa-
rized the presentation with a few remarks of his
own. The biggest change in irrigation as told to us
by Mr. Regele will be automatic systems. Several
members seemed to disagree with this statement
and a lively debate followed. Some of the newer types
of pipe include various linings in the pipe itself to
help prevent scale and deterioration.




